Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting 
 January 13, 2015  

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7:15p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones,* and  Barry Langer.  Daniel Maddox, John (Jack) Plumley and Alan (Bim) McNeil were absent.  Lee Holman represented the Board of Selectmen.  *Gregory Jones, Alternate, was appointed by the Chairman to serve as a voting member. 

1. Review and Approval of Minutes of December 16, 2014. 
In Item #6 it was noted that the specific roadway being referenced was Gurney Hill Road, so the Committee agreed to amend the draft by replacement of the term “roadway” to specify Gurney Hill Road. During discussion, the members commented on the importance of testing the road materials.  

Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to accept the Minutes as amended.  The motion passed unanimously. 
2. Review of Road Standards Ordinance for Amendment Recommendations to the Ordinance Committee and Selectmen. 
The Committee discussed coordination of the Road Standards and Sub-Division Ordinances, noting the more strict standards should apply.  Incorporating specifics will be addressed.  Barry and Harley distributed notes on areas requiring amendment, and a tracked draft will be put together for discussion purposes, to be compared with State standards.  Members will get comments to Leslie for inclusion in the discussion draft.   
3. Discussion of Issues to be addressed before Budget Recommendations. Plan for Scheduling Detailed Expenditure Review by Road.

Harley Swanson reported that he and Daniel Maddox had reviewed some invoices to begin consolidating data so budget recommendations for FY 2015-16 can be formulated.  The importance of standardizing invoices with information requirements to facilitate allocation by road and work done was discussed at length. This would also assist in clarification to assure any double billings would more easily be caught in the accounting process. Lee Holman reported that the Board of Selectmen has required that the Road Commissioner sign and authorize all time sheets and other payments related to activities under the Road Commissioner’s responsibilities and jurisdiction.  It was agreed that Barry Langer will review warrants and payments, and the Committee will bring recommendations for modifications to the Selectmen. 
It was agreed to request that the Road Committee ask the Selectmen and Clerk to break out the costs for the Lower Gurney Hill project and the remaining funds in the FY-2014-15 Summer Roads Budget, as accrued to date, for the February 10th Road Committee meeting.  It is believed these costs should be allocated to the special projects reserve.  This will assist the Road Committee in  assessing what funds will be available to finish  scheduled work from the work plan in this fiscal year, and what may be required to be deferred to next year, thereby affecting budget recommendation calculations.

The Committee requested  that Lee Holman, the Select Board Chairman,  have the Selectmen determine, from the Road Commissioner, where the bid specs stand for completion of work this spring for this fiscal year, and what  the status of progress is on the one year plan which was approved for FY 2014-15.  Again, it was noted that this information is needed for the Road Committee to make its budget recommendations.   

4. Discussion of Preliminary Road Work Projects Expected for Completion in Spring 2015, and Consideration of FY 2015-16 Work Plan.  DEFERRED
5. Old Business.  DEFERRED
6.  New Business. DEFERRED
7. Adjournment.  
Due to the time, the Committee deferred Items 4, 5, and 6 to the next meeting.

Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, to adjourn the meeting at 9:05 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary

